In conclusion
Prepared by the Joint Programmatic Commission Science and Ethics and its sub-commission  Bioethics, this booklet Bioethics Education is both an end point and a point of departure for them in their relations with all of the NGOs in the Liaison Committee.

An end point ? We have tried to sensitize NGOs to UNESCO’s normative activities in bioethics ever since the Universal Declaration on the Human Genome and Human Rights was adopted in 1997. The decision to work on this particular project was made in order to help NGOs  become aware of the process underway in Unesco from 2002 concerning the elaboration of a universal declaration on bioethics and human rights. We also wanted to encourage all  NGOs, as representatives of civil society, to participate  in this process each time they were invited to do so by the IBC, in charge of writing the draft text for the member States.
The members of the sub-commission Bioethics began by deepening their own knowledge of the field of bioethics by studying the terms used, the fundamental historical references and  earlier UNESCO declarations. They also gathered information on  experiments being carried out in bioethics teaching in France.
When the Universal Declaration on Bioethics and Human Rights was adopted  in October 2005, two facts stood out : 1) UNESCO invited the NGOs to participate in sensitizing and educating the public ; few NGOs linked to UNESCO seemed interested in the subject of bioethics and even less were equipped to respond positively to this invitation.
That is why we decided to prepare this series of texts that we hope will enable you to grasp both bioethics and the importance of bioethics education.

But the booklet is also a point of departure for us. We would like to be able to organize a day seminar in 2008 around the themes treated in the booklet. You will be informed in good time, and invited to participate.
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